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    Didn’t we have a great 
time at the Seabournes’ for our 
five-year club anniversary outing?   Every-
thing was so nicely decorated for the fall 
and the food was delicious.  Thank you 
Seabournes for hosting this party.  Also, 
thanks to Janelle, Mary and Wanda and 
gents who helped in planning and getting 
things ready for a good time.  We had an 
interesting show and tell of hobbies and 
collections. Thanks for this idea Wanda.  
It is so nice to have so many people with 
such great input for such interesting ac-
tivities and events.  We had thirty-two 
people in attendance.  Ola brought a guest 
who is building an A and plans to join the 
club. 
 
    On a sad note, we extend condolences 
to OV Cliver and the family in the loss of 
Lorene.  She was a neat lady...funny and 
witty.  We will certainly miss her.  Our 
thoughts and prayers are with you OV. 
 
    As 2007 comes to an end and I reflect 
on the past year.... I would like to thank 
you for your confidence in me and for al-
lowing me to serve as your club president.  
It has been a good year.  Thanks to Walt 
and Shirley for your dedication and serv-
ice.  Thanks Don for planning some great 
tours for us. The weather did not always 
co-operate with us and we had to postpone 
and cancel some outings, but the ones we 
did get to take were great.  Thank you 
Wanda for planning our breakfast get-

togathers and the fun scavenger hunt.  Thank 
you Joe for doing an excellent job as our 
newsletter editor every month. The newsletter 
got better and more colorful.  Thanks all for a 
job well done! 
 
    As part of our Thanksgiving service to the 
community, thank you to all who brought 
food for the Break the Chain Against Domes-
tic Violence safe house.  Jan Wood was so 
happy to receive our gift.   Food pantries al-
ways seem to get low during this time of year.  
   
     Our Christmas party will be on Saturday, 
December 1st at the Lake Ridge RV park in 
Gun Barrel City across from the Dairy Queen,
from 10:30 AM  to 2:30 PM.  This will also 
be the December club meeting.  Be sure to 
bring your favorite side dish for the meal. We 
also collect new, unwrapped toy for tots.  
Once again, we will be having our white ele-
phant gift exchange.   Bring something that 
you wish to share with someone who will find 
your trash a treasure.  This is always fun---- 
 
    Saturday, December 1st is the Mabank 
Christmas parade.  Also, Gun Barrel City will 
have a Christmas parade on Saturday, De-
cember 8th. 
 
    I am looking forward to the leadership of 
Walt in 2008.  New people always bring new 
ideas to the club. Thank you, Walt for your 
willingness to serve the club next year.  
    Our January meeting will be on the second 
Tuesday of the month, January 8th due to the 



Calendar of Events  

 
December 1st    CCMAFC Christmas Party 
                            and Club Meeting at the  
                            Lake Ridge RV Part in GBC 
                            10:30 AM to 2:30 PM 
 
January 8th      CCMAFC Jan. 2008 Club 
                           Meeting at Seven Points  
                           Dairy Queen    5:30 PM 

      HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
 
  LARRY WILLIAMS 12/8 
 
   DELLA POWELL 12/12 
   
     OV CLIVER     12/25 

       CONGRATULATIONS   
               Don Dyess  
  Record Raffle Ticket Sales 
  
       Virginia Hellebrand 
       Nov. Raffle Winner                                                                                         

   
 Condolences to O V Cliver and family 
     on the passing of Lorene Cliver. 
 
  Lorene passed away November 19th. 
 
 We will miss Lorene and her wonderful 
 wit. 

   MERRY CHRISTMAS 
 
                 and 
 
    HAPPY NEW YEAR 



  

                

Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club - Minutes of November 6, 2007 Meeting  
  
The monthly meeting of the CCMAFC was convened at 5:30 PM on Tuesday, November 6th, with 21 members attending 
(five cars driven by Don, Walt and Virginia, Sue and Bill, Jim B, and Ola). The meeting was called to order by Sue 
Capps and Walt led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Sue then welcomed our guest, Jackie Henson. 
 
Joe Creecy made a motion to accept the October minutes as written in the Newsletter, John Bell seconded, and the motion 
carried.  Shirley read the October Financial Report. 
   
Sunshine Report:  November birthdays include Mary Worman, Janelle Seabourne, Erma Reynolds and Clark Clay.  We 
sang Happy Birthday to Clark, the only one present at the meeting.  Sue reported that Shorty is doing better every day.  
Jimmy Reynolds has broken his kneecap and will require surgery.   
 
Old Business 
Bill Wittner reported on one of the car shows in Athens (3 Model A’s) and Paul on the other one (1 Model A, Paul won a 
trophy).  Don volunteered to lead the Brown’s Valley and Corsicana Pioneer Village tours next year, even though he will 
not be the Tour Director, since he had already planned these tours but we were not able to complete them because of the 
weather.  Sue reported on the Dairy Queen car show on October 20th—Mary brought her GTO and Larry Williams 
brought his truck.  There were two Model A’s (Joe and Sue).  Everyone who went to Winnsboro agreed that it was a great 
weekend, as usual. 
 
The tech session for November was postponed since Bill Capps has to have eye surgery, and will be rescheduled later. 
 
New Business 
There will be no November outings because of the anniversary dinner on the 17th and Thanksgiving.  The celebration for 
our anniversary will be from 2:00 to 6:00 PM at the Seabournes, and everyone should bring a Show and Tell item to the 
party.  
 
The Christmas party on December 1st at the Lakeridge RV Park from 10:30 AM to 2:30 PM will take the place of our 
meeting in December.  It was agreed that the Club would purchase a ham and turkey for the party (Don and Shirley will 
cook them), and everyone will bring a dish to go with the meat.  Everyone should also bring a new unwrapped toy to the 
party for Toys for Tots.    
 
Sue distributed the anniversary patches to the members, and thanked Joe for his excellent design.  Sue also announced 
that the food donated at this meeting would go to the Break the Chain Against Domestic Violence organization, and 
asked if the Club wished to participate in the Mabank Christmas Parade on December 1st.  It was agreed that the Club 
would pay the $20 entrance fee since several members expressed interest in driving their cars in the parade. 
 
The Board presented their slate for new officers for 2008, and asked for nominations from the floor.  Bill Capps did ques-
tion whether Charles Seabourne should serve a second term as Director, since the By-Laws say officers will serve one 
year; however, he was reminded that we had discussed this previously and agreed that this meant one year for each term.  
Bill did not wish to nominate another candidate, so the slate (Walt Hellebrand-President, Don Dyess-Vice-President, Joe 
Creecy-Secretary/Treasurer, and Shirley Dyess, Sue Capps and Charles Seabourne-Directors) was unanimously approved. 
 
Virginia Hellebrand won the mystery raffle, after which Don Dyess made a motion to adjourn, Paul Pirtle seconded, and 
the meeting was adjourned. 
      
Shirley L. Dyess, Secretary/Treasurer 
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Bill Lee photos taken at the Anniversary Dinner. Photos show CCMAFC members Show & Tale 
and Model A’s driven to the dinner. Thank you Bill for sharing your photos. 


